Fancher Heights Homeowner’s Association
Annual Meeting
November 12, 2015

In Attendance: Sharon Moreland, Mark Loyd, Jerry Roseburg, Mike Hansen, Andrea Fischer and Jerry Fischer
Meeting called to order at 7:05pm
Treasurer’s Report: Read and approved
· Proposed 2016 budget presented with $200 dues.
· We will about break even, but we have a nice surplus to carry us over if needed. 

· $19,000 includes the trees and landscaping to fix where the trees were.

· Fixing leaks and repairing sprinkler heads have reduced the water bill by 35%

Board Elections:
· Mel Simpson has volunteered to join the Board for the 2016 year. 

· Andrea Fischer and Robert Hunter are no longer on the board.

· Jerry Fischer, Jerry Roseburg, Sharon Moreland, Mark Loyd and Mike Hansen have been voted on to continue serving.

Landscaping Committee:
· Default landscaping for main entrance will be to fix the sod where the trees were and make it look great.

· We put the call out for a committee to work with the County and a landscape architect for a viable landscape plan for the front entrance. Monte Merrill, Jan Lutz and Marilyn Defina have volunteered to work on this.

· Next Spring, we are looking to continue repairing/replacing the sprinkler heads and sprinkler lines for continued water efficiency.
· We will repair the sod where the trees were.

· Get new bids for lawn care.

· Look at cutting away overgrowth along the sidewalks, and spray weeds in the expansion joints between the curb and the street.

Compliance Committee: 

· RV parking on property — we are trying to get more compliance with this CCR. We will begin fining $50/week after a warning and a reminder.
· Many people wish there wasn’t such limited space for RVs in our lot. There is a waiting list.

Other Business:
Jan Lutz attended a talk about Fire prevention and Safety for all of Wenatchee, but felt there were many things Fancher homeowners could do to prevent a major fire like Broadview Estates in Wenatchee. 

The Board will host Brian Brett, Assistant Fire Chief from the Douglas County Fire Department to give a talk to the Fancher Homeowners about fire prevention. This will be put on at a later date, more information to follow.
Meeting adjourned at 8:10pm
Next meeting will be December 10, 2015 @ 5:30pm 
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